
   

Council member introduced the following resolution and moved for its adoption: 

 

 

RESOLUTION NO.  22- 

 

A RESOLUTION TO APPROVE THE RETIREMENT OF POLICE CANINE RADAR 

EFFECTIVE DECEMBER 6, 2022 AND AUTHORIZE TRANSFERRING OWNERSHIP OF 

THE RETIRED POLICE CANINE RADAR FROM THE CITY TO OFFICER GARY 

O’BRIEN. 

 

 WHEREAS, for the past eight (8) years Radar and Officer Gary O’Brien have been 

involved with successfully locating lost citizens, tracking down suspects, sniffing out illicit 

drugs, being a part of local community events and performing K9 demonstrations representing 

the City of Grand Rapids and 

 

WHEREAS, Following a discussion with Officer Gary O’Brien, Police Department 

leadership believes Radar’s retirement is well deserved following his eight (8) years of 

dedicated service   

 

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, the City Council of the City of Grand 

Rapids, Itasca County, Minnesota, approves the retirement of Police canine Radar effective 

December 6, 2022 and authorize transferring ownership of the retired Police canine from the 

City to Officer Gary O’Brien. 

 

 

Adopted this 28th day of November, 2022 

 

 

      ___________________________ 

                Dale Christy, Mayor 

 

Attest: 

 

____________________________________ 

Kimberly Johnson-Gibeau, City Clerk 

 

 

Councilmember seconded the foregoing resolution and the following voted in favor thereof: ; 

and the following voted against same:  None, whereby the resolution was declared duly passed 

and adopted. 

 


